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Dear Friends of Heywood Healthcare, 

Over the past several years, Heywood Healthcare has 
become a driving force in regional healthcare through 
innovative strategy, � scal stewardship and investment in 
the future of our community health.

In 2017, we continued to address the most pressing health 
needs of our communities, including access to substance 
misuse and mental health services, integration of health 
services into community settings, improved access to 
primary and specialty care, management of chronic 
disease – including diabetes, and childhood food insecurity.

By anticipating the health needs of the communities we serve at each stage 
of life, we secure access to quality care for all the residents of our region. As 
a locally-owned healthcare system, we have the ability to be laser-focused 
on meeting the speci� c health needs of our communities, and we have the 
obligation to look forward to the future and ensure a healthier tomorrow.

� e Ful� lling Our Promise Capital Campaign is doing just that. � rough our 
three major projects, the Quabbin Retreat, the Athol Emergency Department 
and Medical O�  ce Building and the Heywood Surgical Pavilion, we are 
investing in long-term solutions for the health of our communities. Individuals 
and their families � ghting substance misuse will have a local option for care, 
in collaboration with one of the country’s most respected providers of mental 
health services. By building a new Emergency Department and Medical O�  ce 
Building at Athol Hospital, we have the opportunity to provide our community 
with advanced services, increased privacy and convenience, enhanced 
behavioral healthcare and improved access to primary care and specialty 
physicians. � e Heywood Surgical Pavilion will enable our patients to stay local 
for a wide variety of advanced surgical procedures, including minimally invasive 
surgeries, while attracting top surgeons to our region.  

We must also prepare our organization for the future. By investing in services such 
as quality primary care, chronic care management and surgical and diagnostic 
services, we prepare our hospitals and outpatient facilities for ongoing success. 

� rough education, training and support for our employees, we create a 
foundation of excellence, underscoring our mission to be our communities’ 
trusted choice for exceptional patient-centered care.

By investing today, we prepare our organization and our region for a more 
stable healthcare future. 

In Good Health, 

Win Brown, MSB, MHA, FACHE
President & CEO
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Caring today, ready for tomorrow, investing for the future
In understanding and addressing both immediate and future needs of our community, we are 
proactively tackling today’s challenges while working towards longer term benefi ts that continue 
to strengthen and grow the health and wellbeing of our region. Each step in 2017 brought us 
closer to fulfi lling a promise of better care for all.

THE QUABBIN RETREAT PHASE 1HEYWOOD HOSPITAL SURGICAL SERVICESATHOL HOSPITAL ER AND MOB
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Investing in the Future
of our Community Health

Healthcare has changed dramatically since Athol Hospital opened in 1951. 
Modernizing the hospital will accommodate the needs of today’s patients 
and physicians and allow us to o� er innovations and techniques that require 
updated facilities.

As part of Heywood Healthcare’s Ful� lling Our Promise Capital Campaign, we 
are constructing a new Center for Emergency Care and Medical O�  ce Building 
on the Athol campus. � is project is far greater than a new building; it is a 
transformation of healthcare for the North Quabbin region that will continue 
to bring services and quality of care that our community needs and deserves.

Construction takes time, but the improvements we made in 2017 are already 
delivering better healthcare today. 

The Evolution of Athol Hospital 

Even before the foundations are poured for the new building, Athol Hospital 
has been expanding on the inside with new services, sta� , equipment and 
advances. We are evolving care within the current space, helping patients in 
more ways than ever. 

“� ese investments ensure 
the viability of the hospital as 
well as bring it new life – like 
a transfusion,” says Marie 
King, RN, who has seen the 
hospital evolve over several 
decades. “� e recent addition 
of skilled nursing and 
rehabilitation has bene� tted 
so many. Staying here for 
rehabilitation or returning here 
a� er hospitalization elsewhere, 
people appreciate being cared 
for with exceptional services in 
a setting that is comforting.”

“People used to think they had to go out of town for great care. � ey are 
surprised to � nd their experiences here are better than elsewhere, where they 
had to wait longer for appointments and felt like they were just a number,” 
shares emergency nurse, Bethany Maselli, RN. “� ey are impressed by 
what we o� er here – the range of procedures, the cases we handle and the 
personalized attention they receive. � ey discover bigger doesn’t mean better.” 

According to Bella Finnell, RN, Manager of Surgical Services, who has been 
a surgical nurse at Athol for more than 25 years, “With specialty care like ENT, 
gastroenterology and orthopedics more available now, wait times decrease and 
treatments begin more quickly for our patients. A� er receiving care here, they 
tell us they feel better cared for. We are honored to serve our long-time 
patients and proud to be welcoming new ones to our ‘hidden gem.’”

The New Facility Takes Shape

There is a lot happening behind 
the scenes in preparation for the 

52,000 square-foot expansion of 
Athol Hospital.  

The new building will replace our 
existing emergency and radiology 

departments and the medical offi ce 
structure adjacent to the hospital. 
This new structure will house a modern 

expansive Emergency Department on 
the lower level and medical offi ces 

on the second and third fl oors.

Bethany Maselli, RN; Tina M. Griffi n, DNP, FNP; 
Marie King, RN; and Bella Finnell, RN
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Adding On-site Behavioral and Crisis Intervention Services
In addition to hosting physicians and providing primary and 
specialty care, the new medical o�  ces on the Athol campus 
will be home to a comprehensive provider of behavioral health 
and crisis intervention services, Clinical and Support Options. 
Bringing this into proximity to our emergency services, which 
o� en is the access point for those in crisis, will dramatically 
increase access to these critical services.

Athol Hospital Renovation Project 
Boosted by August Golf Classic
� e 2017 Athol Hospital Golf Classic, held on August 9th at 
Ellinwood Country Club, raised a record $45,000 which will help 
fund the construction of the new Emergency Department and 
Medical O�  ces as part of the Ful� lling our Promise Campaign. 

The New Facility Takes Shape

There is a lot happening behind 
the scenes in preparation for the 

52,000 square-foot expansion of 
Athol Hospital.  

The new building will replace our 
existing emergency and radiology 

departments and the medical offi ce 
structure adjacent to the hospital. 
This new structure will house a modern 

expansive Emergency Department on 
the lower level and medical offi ces 

on the second and third fl oors.

Architect rendering

Athol Hospital is gaining not only physical space 
but also accessibility. We’re creating improved 

access for disabled patients, emergency 
patients and those needing outpatient services. 

This project will enable us to care for more 
patients in a comfortable, modern environment, 
while offering extensive services close to home. 

It’s exciting for everyone – the patients, the 
clinical providers and the community as a whole.

Tina M. Griffi n, DNP, FNP,  Athol Hospital Chief Operating 
Offi cer and Vice President of Patient Care Services
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When Athol native Ron Ansin was born 
in 1934, the North Quabbin region did 
not have its own hospital. Ansin may 
have taken his first breath at Memorial 
Hospital in the City of Worcester, but 

he will tell you he 
was born and raised 
in Athol – the small 
town his father settled 
in as a 22-year old in 
1926 when he set up 
a shoe manufacturing 
company. The family 
business grew to 
become the area’s 
largest employer in 
the 1930s. 

Although Ron Ansin 
grew up and raised his own family of 
four children in Leominster, Athol has 
always remained his “hometown”.

“Athol is where my father started his 
business more than 90 years ago, where 
my brother and I began life and grew up 
and it is where I will always call ‘home’,” 
says Ansin, who made a lead gift for the 
renovation of Athol Hospital through 
the Fulfilling our Promise Campaign. 

Ansin’s commitment and sense of respect 
for the community is based on the 
same principles of caring his father held 
when he stood firm on the company’s 
responsibility for employing people of  
the region through the Great Depression. 

“Community is important and there is 
nothing more important than health. 
It is vital to a person’s wellbeing and 
critical to the public’s health. Upholding 
and expanding access to healthcare 
in our region by creating a viable 
and strong hospital that cares for its 
neighbors is paramount to supporting 
the community as a whole.” 

“When asked to support the renovation 
that will strengthen Athol Hospital for 
today and future generations, I knew in 
my heart it was the right thing. I may 
have moved away from Athol, but I 
am honored to continue the legacy my 
father began in always being a part of 
this community.”

A legacy is about enduring value 
that impacts others well beyond 
the present. We are thrilled to 
support my father’s legacy and 
look forward to Athol Hospital  
serving our community for 
decades to come.
David Hillis, Fulfilling our Promise,  
Athol Project Tri-chair

The investment in a new  
emergency room and medical  
office building secures the 
strength and viability of the 
hospital. As one of the largest  
employers, and the only  
accessible healthcare facility  
for so many, it is critical to both 
the personal and fiscal health 
of our region.
Doug Starrett, Fulfilling our Promise, 
Athol Project Tri-chair

The Castine Family believes 
in the future of our Hospital. 
The new emergency room and 
medical office building renews 
the Hospital’s commitment to 
serve the residents of the  
Athol area communities for 
many years to come.
Cheney Castine, Fulfilling our Promise, 
Athol Project Tri-chair

Supporting the Town the Ansins Call Home

Ron Ansin

The Ansin Family, circa 1940s
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Coming in 2018

Inpatient Pulmonary Rehabilitation 
Pulmonary rehabilitation helps those with breathing 
issues due to chronic disease, acute illness, lung damage 
and other challenges. In 2018, Athol Hospital will begin 
o� ering pulmonary rehabilitation services to inpatients 
receiving care in our Skilled Nursing and Rehabilitation 
Center, including oxygen and ventilation therapy, 
monitoring, testing, training and complete care by 
a team of experienced professionals.

Fulfi lling our Promise

Building an Emergency Department and 
Medical O�  ce Building for Athol Hospital 
is more than adding space, it’s investing 
in a growing community and delivering a 
higher quality of care that comes from a 
modernized facility. � e new Emergency 
Department will double capacity to meet 
the needs of the 11,000 patients who 
visit annually and anticipated future 
growth of the region. It will ensure patient 
privacy, lower wait times and eliminate 
overcrowding. And these changes will allow 
for a new lobby entrance for the hospital, 
add physician o�  ces onsite and welcome 
an updated diagnostic imaging center.

For more information about the Athol 
Hospital Emergency Department and 
Medical O�  ce Building Project, contact 
Dawn Casavant at (978) 249-1348 or 
dawn.casavant@heywood.org.

This is more than a 
construction project. 
This is about 
ensuring quality 
care for today and 
future generations.

Architect rendering
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Dana Day Treatment Center Opens at the Quabbin Retreat 
Jane* arrived at the Dana Day Treatment Center a� er multiple 
hospitalizations, detox admissions and ongoing therapy to 
address years of substance abuse and self-harming behaviors. 
She had tried, but hadn’t found a way to live free from the 
substances and physical harm that masked the pain and 
extreme negative feelings she had toward herself. “I was 
using whatever I could,” she admitted.

Jane is similar to many who arrive at the Quabbin Retreat to 
� nd new hope for the challenges they have been facing. Some 
people come to the program a� er an overdose, hospitalization 
or run-in with the law; others are referred by concerned 
family or know they need to get help. 

� e Dana Day Treatment Center o� ers a research-proven 
care model that brings the balance of therapy for mental 
health in tandem with the unique needs of addressing 
substance misuse – accountability without judgment. And 
it is working to help people begin a successful path forward.

O� en, mental health is viewed as one issue and substance 
misuse as a signi� cantly di� erent one. Since they o� en are 
both at play, we need to treat the whole person with an 
approach that addresses both concurrently.

“� is program treats the combination of issues simultaneously, 
with an integrated team and combined approach that can 
bring the right resources to the individual at the exact moment 
needed,” explains Brian Gordon, MS, CAGS, LMHC, Program 
Supervisor. Smaller group settings and personalized attention 
also help the professionals at Dana better identify patient needs.

“People see value in this program. � ey feel safe and 
comfortable enough to open up, connect with others and 
begin using the resources available. � is is a giant step out of 
the darkness they have been in and allows participants to see 
hope for themselves.”

Jane is now three months free of substance use and self-
harming behaviors, moving her life forward in a positive way, 
hopeful of her future, empowered by the skills and resources 
she now has. 

The Center
� e Dana Day Treatment Center opened in June 2017, 
marking the � rst of � ve phases in the transformation of an 82-
acre property in Petersham. Today, the Dana Day Treatment 
Center provides intensive outpatient services for adults with 
dual-diagnosis of mental illness and substance misuse disorders.

*Pseudonym 

I learned how to live life without the use of substances. More importantly, 
I learned that I am worth more than what I was led to believe.
“Jane” – Successfully completed the Dana Day Treatment Center program

The Quabbin Retreat is now providing essential resources to address the growing need for 
substance misuse and behavioral health treatment in Central and North Central Massachusetts. 

Patients in our region 
often go through detox 
but don’t have a next 

step for recovery. Now 
we can provide them 
with structure and 

services that optimize 
their chance for success.

Rebecca Bialecki, BS, PhD



The Experience
� e Dana Day Treatment Center makes it easier for people to access psychiatric 
care, treatment for addiction and counseling, all in one place. � e outpatient 
program lasts six hours daily for three weeks. Experienced mental health 
professionals o� er a proven, evidence-based curriculum with individual, small 
group, and cognitive behavioral therapies. A care coordinator customizes 
programs to educate and support patients and families. Following the program, 
patients further their recovery through outreach e� orts with community groups. 
Centralizing and coordinating care in this model, patients can be more successful 
and treatment programs are more e� ective.

Meeting the Opioid Crisis Head On
Heywood Healthcare is boldly addressing the challenge of addiction, behavioral 
health and the impact on individuals and their families. Substance misuse and 
behavioral health are the top community health concerns in North Central 
Massachusetts and Franklin County, and Heywood Healthcare is delivering on 
its promise to develop an innovative, community-owned solution that truly 
addresses this devastating health crisis.

Eighty-� ve percent of people with substance misuse disorders also have an 
underlying mental health issue, making it impossible to treat one without the 
other. � e Dana Day Treatment Center o� ers the only program in the area to treat 
patients with dual diagnosis; treating substance misuse and mental health in tandem.

Today, the Quabbin Retreat is the only not-for-pro� t treatment center open
in the region.

Fulfi lling our Promise 
� e Quabbin Retreat is positioned to be a regional destination for substance 
misuse and behavioral health treatment to meet this overwhelming need. � e 
dedicated 75,000 square foot center will o� er outpatient, residential and inpatient 
services to those struggling with behavioral health and substance misuse 
problems. Moving ahead in phases, we are o� ering care as quickly as possible, 
while working on long-term solutions for both adults and adolescents.

The Dana Day Treatment Center treats substance misuse and mental health diagnosis simultaneously for 
more effective care. Pictured center is Program Supervisor Brian Gordon, MS, CAGS, LMHC.
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Coming in 2018
� e Quabbin Retreat will complete 
Phase Two of its � ve stages with 
the opening of an adult residential 
substance misuse center this 
spring. We will o� er 40 beds for 
patients primarily coming from 
detox. Operating in collaboration 
with McLean Hospital, one of the 
region’s most respected mental 
health service providers, this 
residential program will o� er 
patient therapy for all levels of 
treatment on-site for up to a month.

For more information about the 
project, please contact Rebecca 
Bialecki, Heywood Healthcare 
Vice President for Community 
Health and Chief Change Agent, 
at (978) 249-1352.

So many families dealing with substance 
misuse are in crisis with nowhere to turn. 
We are proud to be developing treatment 
resources that will positively and profoundly 
change the landscape of our region.
Tina Sbrega, Quabbin Retreat Project Co-chair

The Quabbin Retreat will provide sorely needed 
treatment to adults, and later adolescents, from 
the North Central region. Current treatment 
options in this area are incredibly limited and 
access to a full range of long-term care and 
support options is exceptionally challenging.
Kenneth Ansin, Quabbin Retreat Project Co-chair



Surgical care advances as new procedures improve results, reduce risks and shorten 
recovery time. This progress comes through innovations in techniques that physicians 
learn, new technology and equipment that enables never-before-possible procedures and 
the arrival of specialty physicians seeking to practice in a community setting. 

Heywood Hospital performed more than 7,600 surgeries in 2017, a 26% increase over the 
previous year, following two consecutive years of growth. With the constraints of our four 
aging operating rooms, it will be impossible to accommodate this progressive rate of growth 
ongoing. We have outgrown our space as a surgical center within a community hospital and 
the physical limits of the surgical suites built in 1961 keep us from bringing in the equipment 
needed for the kinds of procedures our physicians are ready to offer our patients.

While we have advanced our surgical expertise in recent years – in areas such as bariatrics, 
ENT, endoscopy, gastroenterology, orthopedics, and gynecology – we must take the next step 
to be able to treat patients here at Heywood Hospital, allowing them to remain close to home. 

History Repeats Itself
Heywood Hospital has been caring for its patients for 110 years and during that time 
healthcare has changed dramatically. When Dr. F. Richard Pierce joined the medical staff as its 
first dedicated surgeon after World War II, he and his colleagues worked in outdated operating 
rooms, designed long before the then-modern procedures and staffing needs were even 
imagined. Things like lighting, patient monitoring, anesthesiology and surgical techniques 
have advanced drastically over the last 50 years since our current operating rooms were built.

Growing up with Heywood Hospital, a young Ken 
Pierce witnessed his father’s efforts to design new 
operating rooms and set-ups that would allow for 
better efficiency and safety, new techniques and 
increasing patient volume. The addition that Dr. Pierce 
designed – four new operating rooms – opened in 1961 
and is still in use today. 

“The hospital was part of my life as a child, and it still 
is,” says Ken Pierce, life-long resident and former  
Board Chair of Heywood Healthcare. “Clearly 
medicine has changed in the past 50 years, but the 
hospital’s dedication to providing local care to its 
people has not. Our surgical teams face similar 
challenges that my father did in the 50s, doing their 
best with physical space that confines the advancement 
of modern surgery.”

Surgery and procedures now part of the hospital’s everyday care – endoscopy, orthopedics, 
cardiology and more – require tools and professional teams in the room to conduct them. 
These are dramatic improvements in care, quality and safety, but require rooms that allow 
for efficient flow and use of space. 

“Since I joined the hospital’s board of trustees in 1989, I’ve watched Heywood evolve as a 
medical center for this community. It is my hospital and I’m proud of the care it brings to my 
family, friends, neighbors and the entire region. Our expansion of Heywood, the opportunities 
it brings for our patients and the medical staff who work here, will strengthen our community 
and ensure the hospital is here with that personalized care, whenever someone needs it.”

My father was a  
surgeon who had  
both the privilege and  
responsibility to design 
the current operating  
rooms which have 
served our communities 
for the past 60 years. 
I’m honored to  
continue his legacy  
in developing the  
new surgical pavilion 
which will serve our 
communities for the  
next 60 years.
Kenneth Pierce,  
Heywood Surgical  
Pavilion Project Co-chair

Advancing Surgical Innovations 
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Dr. F. Richard Pierce
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Fulfi lling our Promise
� e new Surgical Pavilion at Heywood Hospital will double 
the daily capacity for surgical and minor procedures through 
the expansion of 22,000 square feet. � e addition of two 
minor procedure rooms and two endoscopy rooms allow 
procedures to be done in these designated spaces, freeing 
the six new surgical suites for more extensive surgeries. 
� ese new operating rooms are designed to support the 
advanced technologies needed for current and future surgical 
innovations. � e Pavilion will allow for preparation and 
recovery areas, the increase in patient volume, a� ord privacy 
and o� er a sta�  support space.

A community hospital plays a critical role in the economic 
and individual health of a region. A strong hospital gives 
access to high quality and state of the art surgical services 
in our own backyard, along with steady employment for 
over 1,000 residents. My family has received excellent 
care at Heywood, and I am thrilled to help strengthen its 
viability for the health of our patients and our community.
Ken Tomasetti, Heywood Surgical Pavilion Project Co-chair

Andrea M. Damour, MD, OB/GYN; Michael D. Azzoni, MD, 
Orthopedic Surgeon and Marlesa A. Dodd-o, PA-C, Orthopedics

Co-chairs Ken Pierce 
and Ken Tomasetti 
in a current 
operating room

An original operating 
room, circa 1907

Benefi ts of the Future Surgical 
Pavilion at Heywood Hospital

Replaces current main Operating Rooms 
designed in the 1960s 

Ability to expand minimally invasive 
procedure offerings and robotics

Increases process and performance effi ciencies

Ceiling height needed for advanced boom-
mounted technologies and more

Supports local access and expanding surgical 
services — fl exibility to respond and adapt 
to community needs 

Supports provider recruitment and retention

Designed to meet future needs



Surgical Expertise, Local Convenience
From bariatric to orthopedic and general to minimally-
invasive surgery, the highly-skilled team at Heywood 
Healthcare provides quality surgical care just moments 
from home. Attracting and keeping great surgeons is vital
to caring for patients with a variety of diagnosis and 
surgical intervention needs, but also to the health of our 
independent, community-based hospitals. 

In 2017, Heywood Healthcare expanded surgical expertise 
with the addition of physicians with exceptional talent and the 
ability to o� er innovative techniques in our local setting. With 
these, we are improving outcomes for patients – bringing new 
hope, returning independence and bettering quality of life – 
so they have access to the right care and better results.

Left to right: Thomas Scalfarotto, DO, General Surgery; Nari Sabeti, MD, Bariatric 
and Non-invasive Surgery; George Krasowski, MD, General Surgery; and Jared 
Toman, MD, MBA, Orthopedic Surgery

Surgery Offers Renewed Health
Almost two-thirds of our local population is overweight, and 
about one-fourth su� ers from obesity. Obesity isn’t just about 
body size, it is a life-threatening condition linked to other chronic 
health issues such as high blood pressure, high cholesterol, Type 2 
diabetes, GERD, heart failure, joint problems and sleep apnea. 

For those struggling, new hope arrived with Heywood 
Hospital’s Center for Weight Loss and Bariatric Surgery 
when it opened in January 2017. Since then, it has 
dramatically improved the lives of hundreds of patients 
with a comprehensive approach including surgery, counseling, 
nutrition and � tness, along with a supportive environment. 

Leading the program 
is Heywood 
Healthcare’s Chief 
of Bariatric Surgery, 
Nari Sabeti, MD, who 
has performed more 
than 1,000 successful 
bariatric surgeries 
during her career and 
the Center’s Director, 
Marybeth Sherrin, 
LMHC, a Harvard-
trained behavioral 
health professional 
with over 15 years of 
bariatric experience.

Losing weight is more than how you look. It 
is about being healthy, getting off medication 
and being able to enjoy life.
Danielle Anderson, Orange, MA

New Techniques Bring Better Results
When Jared Toman, MD, MBA arrived at Heywood 
in 2017, patients in need of hip replacement got a 
new option for a safer surgery, less pain, and faster 
return to mobility with fewer risks of re-injury. Using 
an anterior approach to access the hip, made possible 
by an investment in surgical equipment at Heywood 
Hospital, this technique avoids damage to major 
muscles and helps patients recover more safely.

Investment in Quality Care – Surgical Services
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With oncology care at Heywood and Athol 
Hospital, patients keep more of the normal in 
their lives during a diffi cult time. Staying close 
to home for cancer treatment and services, 
many patients can work and remain active 
with their family and friends in the community.
Sheila Donnelly, MD

Cancer treatment is challenging for patients and their families. � is is 
why we have grown the oncology services on both the Heywood and 
Athol Hospital campuses to enable treatment and services close to 
home and their support systems.

In 2017, Heywood and Athol Hospitals added a Supportive Care Clinic 
as an extension of the Oncology and Hematology treatment o� ered at 
Heywood Healthcare. Run by Wendy Coutu, NP, the Supportive Care 
Clinic focuses on improving the quality of life for cancer patients and 
their families by alleviating distressing symptoms, such as side e� ects 
from chemotherapy and radiation, thus enhancing quality of life while 
in treatment. � e Supportive Care Team includes our oncologists, a 
nurse practitioner, nurses, social workers, dietitians and pharmacists, 
available Monday–Friday in our outpatient oncology departments.

We are pleased to have added to our oncology care team in 2017 to 
ensure our community is cared for by Board Certi� ed physicians in 
Oncology, Hematology and Internal Medicine. � e addition of Ahmad 
Daniyal Siddiqui, MD to Heywood Hospital improves access to our 
provider team, allowing comprehensive cancer care at both hospitals.

The ability to have oncology specialists at both Heywood and Athol Hospitals brings 
more access and personalized attention to every patient. Pictured above, left to 
right: Sandra Ryder, RN, Wendy Coutu, NP, Dr. Siddiqui, Dr. Khanani, Dr. Donnelly.

Investment in Quality Care – Oncology Services

The Supportive Care Clinic offers clinical resources to help prepare and cope with diagnosis, treatment and living with cancer and related illness. 
Nurse Practitioner Wendy Coutu, NP, consults with James Benton of Gardner.
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Investing in Chronic Illness Care

Certifi ed World-Class Diabetes Care
Diabetes is a growing epidemic. While largely preventable, 
its complications exact a devastating toll on our patient’s lives 
and an unsustainable � nancial burden on our communities 
and health care organizations.

We have assembled an expert group of diabetes educators, 
nutritionists and providers who have built Massachusetts’ only 
Joint Commission-certi� ed Diabetes Center of Excellence.

� is achievement of national recognition in 2017 capped 
a � ve-year collaborative e� ort by Heywood Healthcare to 
ensure 15 di� erent standards related to inpatient diabetes 
management at Athol and Heywood Hospitals.

Living Proof
Sandra Shaw of Orange, MA found herself in the hospital 
with life-threatening symptoms related to a lapse in her 
management of Type 2 diabetes. While at Athol Hospital, 
she received treatment, stabilization and medication 
reconciliation, but it was the consultation from a Diabetes 
Educator that began her real road to recovery. Today, healthy 
food choices, blood monitoring, exercise habits and routine 
follow-ups keep her on track.

Coming in 2018 – Chronic Care Program
� e launch of a Chronic Care Program expected in late 2018 
under the direction of Dr. Robert Terlato, will improve the 
management of multiple health challenges and help prevent 
life-threatening events. Patients with more than one serious 
condition such as COPD, congestive heart failure, asthma 
and diabetes are at a signi� cant risk. Coordinating their 
complex care with a connected team can reduce the risk 
of hospitalization for this vulnerable population.

I have a whole new lease on 
life now, thanks to the staff 

at the Diabetes Center of 
Excellence. I am here today 

because of the support of 
my family and the caring 
diabetes team, who gave 

me the tools to stand on 
my own two feet.

Sandra Shaw

We are developing a fully 
integrated outpatient diabetes 
center that will provide 
coordinated, individually 
tailored treatment plans, and 
revolutionize diabetes care in 
central Massachusetts.
John Poremba, MD



Bringing More Care to the Community
Adding more primary care physicians, opening new physician o�  ces in more 
convenient locations and increasing capacity for specialty care were important 
investments made to meet the needs of the community’s health.  

In 2017, Heywood Healthcare added more than a dozen new physicians and 
associated health professionals to the medical sta� , each bringing experience and 
innovations with their commitment to caring. We expanded in primary care and in 
specialty areas of bariatrics, endocrinology, oncology, orthopedics and endoscopy.

Expanding Primary Care 
� e relocation of long-standing medical practice Tully Family Medicine was a 
signi� cant move to improve access to primary care for North Quabbin patients. 
� e new Athol location at North Quabbin Commons enabled the practice to 
double the clinical sta�  by expanding space from four patient rooms to 15. 
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Investment in Quality Care for All

Coming in 2018 

Walk-In Care Center
Convenient access to immediate care 
will arrive when the Walk-In Care 
Center opens at North Quabbin 
Commons, adjacent to Tully Family 
Medicine, in early 2018. It will 
provide medical services, including 
onsite X-rays, on a walk-in basis for 
people with non-life-threatening 
issues including cuts, sprains, fever, 
colds, sore throats and ear aches – 
no appointment needed.

Electronic Medical Records
Progress on a new electronic medical 
record (EMR) system for Heywood 
Healthcare will continue in 2018. 
� e new EMR will provide a 
single medical record for patients, 
making their information available 
across the health system, including 
Heywood Hospital, Athol Hospital, 
Heywood Medical Group practices 
and Heywood Urgent Care.

Enhanced Patient Experience
Both hospitals will be expanding 
their volunteer programs in order 
to o� er more personalized attention 
for patients visiting the hospital. 
Volunteer guides will help patients 
to navigate between appointments 
on Heywood and Athol campuses, 
reduce anxiety and improve the 
patient experience.

Our patients will benefi t from the integrated 
care at Tully and the Walk-In Care Center, with 
Athol Hospital only minutes away. Having 
a modern facility will also help recruit more 
physicians to our region, improving access 
to quality healthcare for all of our residents.
Elizabeth Nottleson, MD



Schools as Natural Connection Points for Care
Heywood Healthcare’s School-Based Care Coordination 
Program meets behavioral health needs by providing direct 
access to services in the school, reducing barriers and bridging 
collaborative care. High-risk students in Athol-Royalston 
Regional and Gardner Public School Districts received  
on-site behavioral health services including hands-on  
case management and counseling. 

Receiving services in the school setting, students are 
comfortable and have the additional support of their guidance 
teams. Care coordinators are an extension for the school 
professionals and link families to community resources. These 
coordinators work to bridge the gap between school and home 
to support a whole family approach to care. They also serve as 
advocates to assist families with health insurance enrollment, 
social, residential, financial and other appropriate services. 

A Community-owned Approach
The success gained by Heywood Healthcare’s deeper 
investment in this program in 2017 prompted the Athol-
Royalston and Gardner school districts to assign a share of 
their budgets for this important initiative. This meaningful 
partnership between the schools and hospitals resulted in 
a model that delivers tangible outcomes for our youth and 
families and helps strengthen the fabric of our community.

Results Matter
The investment in the school-based programs resulted in 
tangible benefits that improved the lives of more than 400 
families in very real ways:

• 489 youth received on-site behavioral health counseling

• 18% improvement in attendance rates

• 15% improvement in student behaviors 

• 23% improvements in grades

• 201 community access points 

• 408 families received support or accessed community- 
based resources

• Roughly 3,900 hours of clinical service provided annually

Heywood Healthcare raises and distributes funds to address the 
needs of the region through the Heywood Healthcare Charitable 
Foundation. The Community Investment Committee, which  
includes representatives from the 15 communities served by  
Heywood Healthcare, directed 2017 funding to the School- 
Based Care Coordination Program in support of bridging the  
gap between youth and behavioral health services. 

This investment, built upon a piloted grant program previously 
funded by the Health Policy Commission, magnified the success 
of a proven model to support high-risk students and their families 
in the local school districts. The results were outstanding. 

A Focused Investment in Children and Families
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Investing in our Youth
Creating a healthy tomorrow begins with caring for 
our young people today. Ongoing programs in 2017 
provide preventive care and services including: 

• Weekend Backpack Food Program

• Youth Suicide Prevention Program

• Off-Your-Rockers Nutrition and Fitness

• Project LEAP

We also aim to encourage the next generation of health 
professionals and advocates through the Heywood 
Healthcare Junior Volunteer Program and Healthcare 
“Camp Med” to showcase careers in medicine.

Community 
Investment Committee
Rebecca Bialecki 
Dawn Casavant 
Richard Cella 
Joanne Davidson 
Adrian Ford 
Brad Heglin 
William Kessler 
Marilyn Malik 
Barbara Nealon 
Chelsey Patriss 
Amy Sanden 
Phil Wood 
Shelly Yarnie
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Heywood Hospital’s Silver Anniversary 
Golf Classic a Hallmark Event
� e Heywood Hospital 25th Anniversary Golf Classic raised 
over $100,000 in support of the new Surgical Pavilion.

Marking the legacy of outstanding success and the impact 
of more than $3 million raised since its inception in 1992, 
the event was renamed the Watkins-Faust Open in honor of 
tournament Executive Chairman James A. Faust, MD and 
Chairman Chris Watkins, who served in these roles since 
the event’s creation. We are grateful for the leadership of 
these two men and their commitment to the past, present 
and future of our community’s health. James A. Faust, MD, Chris Watkins and Heywood President and CEO Win Brown.

Donations Make a Difference
Gi� s in support of the many important health initiatives provided throughout all towns we serve come in many sizes. We are grateful 
for all donations and ensure they are put to use in the ways most needed, as de� ned by those in the community. Your generosity 
delivers visible results every day. � e Heywood Healthcare Charitable Foundation can help you plan a charitable gi�  that will 
leave a lasting legacy through its planned giving options as well as explain the impact you can have in Ful� lling Our Promise 
capital campaign. Contact Dawn Casavant at (978) 630-6431 or dawn.casavant@heywood.org to learn more.

We are honored to 
work with dozens 

of community-based 
providers including 

the public schools, 
volunteer service 

organizations, health 
alliances and many 

others dedicated 
to a brighter future 

for our youth and a
stronger community.



Heywood Healthcare Milestones 2017

18

JANUARY 6, 2017

Heywood Center for Weight Loss and Bariatric 
Surgery Opens
Options expanded to help people live active and healthier lives by 
losing weight and keeping it off with the new bariatric program at 
Heywood Hospital. An experienced team of medical, behavioral, 
nutrition and fi tness specialists works one-on-one with patients to 
create a program that fi ts their needs.

JANUARY 12, 2017 

Heywood Hospital Hosts Military Family 
Support Group
The Montachusett Suicide Prevention Task Force found a place to 
welcome family members of active and former military staff as they 
work to overcome the invisible wounds of war. By providing space, 
we extend the reach of our community partners with a mutual 
mission of caring.

FEBRUARY 24, 2017 

Discussing the Future of Healthcare with our 
US Congressional Representative
Heywood Healthcare hosted Congresswoman Niki Tsongas for a 
frank discussion on how the repeal or replacement of the Affordable 
Care Act (ACA) could impact healthcare in the North Central and 
North Quabbin Regions. Leaders from Athol and Heywood Hospitals 
shared experiences and potential risks with Tsongas to encourage 
support of local healthcare funding.

APRIL 18, 2017

Wound Care Center Receives National Award 
for Clinical Excellence
The Center for Wound Care and Hyperbaric Medicine at Heywood 
Hospital received the Center of Distinction Award from Healogics, 
Inc., the nation’s largest provider of advanced wound care services. 
Outstanding clinical outcomes and patient satisfaction ranked it 
among only ten Massachusetts Hospitals to receive this award.

APRIL 28, 2017

Groundbreaking for Athol Hospital Emergency 
Department and Medical Offi ces
Community leaders gathered to celebrate the groundbreaking of Athol 
Hospital’s new emergency services area that will double capacity 
and improve access for all patients, along with modernization of the 
hospital’s medical offi ce space to enhance care and physician access.

MAY 5, 2017

Heywood Healthcare Launches Tele-Behavioral 
Health Program in Schools
Heywood Healthcare received funding to launch a collaborative 
behavioral health model for school-aged children and their families 
by leveraging interactive video conferencing in a convenient, non-
clinical setting. Bringing access to behavioral health in the school 
setting improves accessibility to services and breaks down barriers 
to care in rural areas of the North Central and North Quabbin regions.

JUNE 5, 2017

Dana Day Treatment Center Opens 
at the Quabbin Retreat 
Phase One of the Quabbin Retreat opened with the Dana Day 
Treatment Center, which provides outpatient services for addiction 
treatment and behavioral health. Adult patients with dual diagnosis of 
mental illness and substance misuse have begun receiving intensive 
care and support through this day program in Petersham, MA.

JUNE 26, 2017

Heywood Hospital Celebrates 110th Birthday
Since its founding in 1907, Heywood Hospital has continually 
advanced programs, services, technology and facilities to meet 
the needs of its close-knit community. Celebrating the growth and 
modernization, Heywood marked its 110 years with a promise to 
continue that commitment to those who call this region home. 



JULY 26, 2017

Heywood Hospital Earns Certifi cate of 
Distinction for Inpatient Diabetes Management 
Accreditation and certifi cation by the Joint Commission is recognized 
nationwide as a symbol of quality that refl ects an organization’s 
commitment to meeting certain performance standards. Heywood 
Hospital was awarded a Certifi cate of Distinction for the high 
standard of care to patients with diabetes.

AUGUST 2, 2017

Heywood Healthcare’s Carol Roosa Named 
among Top 100 Chief Information Offi cers 
in the US
Hospitals and health systems rely on CIOs and IT department 
leaders to develop a long-term technology strategy, oversee 
EMR implementation and support, telehealth, health information 
exchanges, cybersecurity and more. Heywood Healthcare’s Vice 
President of Ancillary Services and Chief Information Offi cer (CIO), 
Carol Roosa, was named to Becker’s Healthcare’s 100 Community 
Hospital CIOs to Know for her exceptional work.

AUGUST 11, 2017

Annual Athol Hospital Golf Classic Raises 
a Record $45,000 
Funding for Athol Hospital’s future Emergency Department and 
Medical Offi ce Building raised $45,000 through the support of 
generous sponsors, participants and donors of the Annual Golf 
Classic. This year’s proceeds will benefi t behavioral health and 
primary and specialty healthcare in a state-of-the-art expansion.

AUGUST 23, 2017

Heywood Healthcare Partners with U.S. 
Department of Veterans Affairs to Provide 
Timely and Quality Care 
A new partnership allows US Veterans to access timely and 
specialized healthcare from Heywood Healthcare’s facilities. As part 
of the newly enacted Veteran’s Access, Choice and Accountability 
Act (VACAA) of 2014 provider agreement, Heywood is honored to 
help streamline care for its local military men and women. 

NOVEMBER 6, 2017

Healthy Harvest 5K for Mental Health Initiatives
The annual “Healthy Harvest 5K” is a November tradition. This 
year’s event, celebrating fi ve years, attracted nearly 150 runners 
and walkers along with community organizations and volunteers 
to support mental health initiatives in the North Central and North 
Quabbin communities. 

NOVEMBER 16

Heywood Helping to Keep the Flu Away
The fl u virus is an annual risk to our community, a threat to those 
of all ages that we aim to reduce by offering free public fl u clinics.

NOVEMBER 30, 2017

Heywood Medical Group Celebrates Increased 
Primary Care Services in Athol
With the move of Tully Family Medicine to a larger, more convenient 
location in Athol, this primary care practice will increase the number 
of providers to care for many more patients. A ribbon cutting 
celebration hosted by Heywood Medical Group offi cially opened 
the new location at North Quabbin Commons Plaza.
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Our milestones in 2017 are just that – markers of progress along a path – to create a modern and 
vibrant healthcare system for many years ahead. In the past year, we laid foundations for ongoing 
efforts, launched programs to tackle fi rst steps in long-range solutions, opened facilities that allow 
for even more growth and moved closer to building the healthcare of tomorrow.

Win Brown, President & CEO
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2016-2017 OFFICERS

Benjamin Prentiss, MD
President

Michele Parker, MD 
Vice President

Andrew Cocciarella, MD
Secretary/Treasurer
                                                                                                                            
David Havlin
At Large Member

Bruce Bertrand, MD
Chief Medical Officer

Helen Heneghan, MD
Associate Chief Medical Officer

ALLERGY

Lawrence Dubuske, MD
 
ANESTHESIOLOGY

Andrew Cocchiarella, MD - Chair
Jessica Darnobid, MD
Peter Dresens, MD
Raimis Matulionis, MD
Julia Morrison, MD
Daniel Salter, MD
Pratibha Vagal, MD
Rebecca Zanconato, MD

Affiliated Medical Professionals
Heather Archambeault, CRNA 
Christopher Barnes, CRNA 
Tyanna Barnes, CRNA
Anthony Craig, CRNA
Efran Candelaria, CRNA
Ruth Dahlstrom, CRNA
David Koenig, CRNA
Sarah Lamoreaux, CRNA
Rozanna Penney, CRNA
Jeffrey Vandall, CRNA
Alison Willnow, CRNA 

CARDIOLOGY

Kevin Floyd, MD
Motkar Reddy, MD
Craig Napolitano, MD
Benjamin Prentiss, MD
Michael Stauder, MD
Robert Terlato, MD

Affiliated Medical Professionals
Aimee Cormier, NP
Laurine Verrilli, NP

DERMATOLOGY

Thomas Cahn, MD 

EMERGENCY MEDICINE

Ellen Ray, MD - Chair
Shushkant Atti, MD 
Adam Darnobid, MD
Sarah Gilbert, MD
Shawn Gliklich, MD
Peter Gorlin, MD
Javad Hashmi, MD
Ashok Joshi, MD
Douglas Romney, MD

Lawrence Proano, MD
Robert Spangler, MD
Daniel Wilson DO

Affiliated Medical Professionals
Marc Bisceglia, PA-C 
Robert Bogdasarian, PA-C 
Maureen Kittredge, RNNP 
Samuel Leger, PA 
Mark Navin, PA-C 
Gary Vinokur, PA 
Margo Wood, NP

ENDOCRINOLOGY

Richard Haas, MD
Mira Torres, MD
John Poremba, MD

Affiliated Medical Professionals
Taylor Boudreau, NP

FAMILY MEDICINE

Kristin Schofield, MD - Chair
Aruna Adaikkalam, MD
Curtis Clayman, MD
David Havlin, MD
Helen Heneghan, MD
Kelly Hoisington, DO
Gretchen Kelley, MD
Pamela Sansoucy, MD
Alexandra Schultes, MD
Tricia Vorderstrasse, MD
Heidi Foley, MD
John Harrington, MD
Jacquelyn McKean, MD
T. Bryan Miller, MD
Donald Mruk, MD
Michael Mutchler, MD
Elizabeth Nottleson, MD
Michele Parker, MD
Kami Phillips, MD
Stephanie Oliva, MD
Lisa Rembetsy-Brown, MD
Jennifer Ryan, DO
Timothy Soule-Regine, MD
Francis Sweeney, MD

Affiliated Medical Professionals
Katelynn Agrafiotis, PA
Christopher Ambler, NP
Kyle Argo, PA
Aimee Beck, NP
Haley Bogdasarian, PA

Carrie-Anne Case, NP
Kelly Clow, NP
Kristina D’Amico, PA-C
Barbara DiVito, PA
Sadie Eichel, PA
Matthew Enos, PA-C
Carol Furnari, PA-C
Kristina Gallant, NP
Abby Herget, NP
Erin Koshinsky, NP
Melissa LaBonte, NP
Erica Lasorsa, PA-C 
Patricia Murray, RNNP 
Eliot Nottleson, PA
Sharon Plan MacNeil, PA
Deborah Plotkin, NP
Carol Reich, NP
Ronald Sargent, PA-C 
Stephen Segatore, NP
Elizabeth Temple, PA-C 
Frank Yavorosky, PA-C  
 
FAMILY MEDICINE/OBSTETRICS

Lori DiLorenzo, MD
Katherine Fitzgerald, DO
Kim Houde, MD
Rebecca Worden, MD
John Worden, IV, MD

GASTROENTEROLOGY

Phani Molakatalla, MD
Srikant Muddana, MD
Edmund Taylor, MD

Affiliated Medical Professionals
Lauren Giangrande, NP

HOSPITALIST

Essam Al-Ansari, MD
Ranadhir Beereddy, MD
Aqueel Imran, MD
Mohammed Jaleel, MD
Kavitha Kayathi, MD
Tatsuyoshi Kitamura, MD
Amabel Pia Lapuebla, MD
Sarah Leonard, DO
Purushothaman Muthusamy, MD
David Nesanelis, MD
Gulam Sadiq Parihar, MD
Keshav Parthasarathy, MD
Seema Sahib, MD

2017 Heywood Hospital Active Medical Staff 
and Advanced Practice Providers
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Mahmoud Sakr, MD
Rajeswer Sarasam, MD
Saurabh Sharma, MD
Julius Tabe, MD
Alla Tibbetts, MD
Lydia Zhang, MD

Affiliated Medical Professionals
Abby Brockelbank, NP
Robert Dawson, NP
Melanie Teabo, NP
Carlotta Vachon, NP

INFECTIOUS DISEASE

George Abraham, MD
Imola Daniel, MD

NEPHROLOGY

Bradley Denker, MD
Shipen Li, MD
David Mount, MD
Michael Shih, MD
Francis Zambetti, MD

NEUROLOGY

Lan Qin, MD
Mikhail Vydrin, MD
Muhammad Ramzan MD
 
OBSTETRICS/GYNECOLOGY

Andrea Damour, MD - Chair
Jeffrey Blake, MD
Liezl Irisari, MD, FACOG

Affiliated Medical Professionals
Christine McMahon, RNNP 

ONCOLOGY

Sheila Donnelly, MD
Ahmad Siddiqui, MD

Affiliated Medical Professionals
Wendy Coutu, RNNP 
Tina Griffin, RNNP

ONCOLOGY/HEMATOLOGY

Saleem Khanani, MD

ORTHOPEDICS

Michael Azzoni, MD - Chair
Jared Toman, MD, MBA

Affiliated Medical Professionals
Emily DiConza, PA-C
Marlesa Dodd-o, PA-C

PAIN MANAGEMENT

Kalyan Kalava, MD

PATHOLOGY

Maha Farhat, MD - Chair
Magdy Salama, MD
Victor Zota, MD

PEDIATRICS

Katy-Ann Hannigan, DO - Chair
C. Joseph Mathew, MD
Sari Miettinen, MD
Erin O’Hara, MD
Yuliya Ostrerov, MD

Affiliated Medical Professionals
Teresa Kanev, PA-C
Kathleen Telepciak, NP

PEDIATRIC CARDIOLOGY

Maria Tantengco, MD

PHYSICAL AND  
REHABILITATION MEDICINE

Daniel Tanenbaum, MD

PODIATRY

Neal Armstrong, DPM
Paula Fontaine, DPM
Richard Genovese, DPM

PSYCHIATRY

Nuzhat Farooqui, MD - Chair
Andrew Gill, MD
David Gill, MD
Mustafa Syed, MD

Affiliated Medical Professionals
Morgan Ban-Draoi, LMHC 
Brian Gordon, LMHC 
Nicole Guertin, LICSW 
Elizabeth Nasser, PHD 
Mary Beth Sherrin, LMHC 
 
PULMONOLOGY

Odalys Croteau, MD
Joesph Walek, MD

RADIOLOGY

Kenneth Sicard, MD - Chair
Bruce Bertrand, MD
Joan DeSantis, MD
Charles Allison, MD
Laura Chen, MD
Patricia Cross, MD
Daryl Parker, MD
Michael Popik, MD
Jacqueline Wellman, MD
John Wilinsky, MD
Rodrick Williams, MD

RHEUMATOLOGY

Ratnesh Chopra, MD
Katherine Upchurch, MD

SURGERY, ASSISTANT

William Friedman, MD

SURGERY, GENERAL

George Krasowski, MD - Chief
Nari Sabeti, MD
Thomas Scalfarotto, DO

Affiliated Medical Professionals
Hilda Escobedo, PA-C 
Sara Laliberte, PA-C 
Alice Vaine, RNNP  

SURGERY, OPHTHALMOLOGY

Muna Ahmad, MD
Shazia Ahmed, MD
JoAnn Chang, MD
Francis D’Ambrosio, Jr, MD
Aaron Fay, MD
David Lotufo, MD
John Warren, MD
Oren Weisberg, MD
Tomasz Wiraszka, MD
Pierre Alfred, MD
Bin Wu, MD

SURGERY, OTOLARYNGOLOGY

Daniel Ervin, DO

SURGERY, UROLOGY

Ronald Ebb, MD
Francis Garofalo, MD

SURGERY, VASCULAR

Stephen Hoenig, MD

WOUND CARE

Konstantino Avradopoulos, MD
Angus Michaels, MD

Growing our medical staff in the past year has augmented an outstanding group of physicians who 
are dedicated to serving this community. We celebrate the expanding talent, innovations, services 
and space that allow us to better meet the increasing needs of those who rely on us for healthcare.
Bruce Bertrand, MD, Chief Medical Officer
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2016-2017 OFFICERS

Elizabeth Nottleson, MD
President 

Danilo Funa, MD  
Vice President

Peter Gorlin, MD
Secretary/Treasurer

Bruce Bertrand, MD
Chief Medical Officer

Helen Heneghan, MD
Associate Chief Medical Officer

 

 

ANESTHESIOLOGY 

Andrew Cocchiarella, MD - Chair
Jessica Darnobid, MD
Peter Dresens, MD
Kalyan Kalava, MD
Julia Morrison, MD
Daniel Salter, MD
Rebecca Zanconato, MD
Pratibha Vagal, MD

CARDIOLOGY

Craig Napolitano, MD - Chair
Benjamin Prentiss, MD
Michael Stauder, MD
Maria Tantengco, MD
Robert Terlato, MD

EMERGENCY MEDICINE

Ellen Ray, MD - Chair
Shushkant Atti, MD 
Adam Darnobid, MD
Sarah Gilbert, MD
Shawn Gliklich, MD
Peter Gorlin, MD
Javad Hashmi, MD
Ashok Joshi, MD
Lawrence Proano, MD
Douglas Romney, MD
John Skrzypczak, MD
Robert Spangler, MD
Daniel Wilson, DO

Affiliated Medical Professionals
Wendy Coutu, RNNP 
Margo Wood, NP

ENDOCRINOLOGY

John Poremba, MD

FAMILY MEDICINE

Timothy Soule-Regine, MD - Chair
Heidi Foley, MD
Rebecca Jackson, MD
Jacquelyn McKean, MD
Donald Mruk, MD
Elizabeth Nottleson, MD
Flora Sadri-Azarbayejani, DO

Affiliated Medical Professionals
Abby Brockelbank, NP
Robert Dawson, NP
Abby Herget, NP
Melanie Teabo, NP
Carlotta Vachon, NP

FAMILY MEDICINE/OBSTETRICS

Katherine Fitzgerald, DO 

GASTROENTEROLOGY

Phani Molakatalla, MD

HOSPITALIST

Essam Al-Ansari, MD
Tamer Khafagy, MD
Pamela Sansoucy, MD
Julius Tabe, MD
Ranadhir Beereddy, MD
Aqueel Imran, MD
Mohammed Jaleel, MD
Kavitha Kayathi, MD
Tatsuyoshi Kitamura, MD
Amabel Pia Lapuebla, MD
Roberto Larios, MD
Sarah Leonard, DO
Purushothaman Muthusamy, MD
David Nesanelis, MD
Gulam Sadiq Parihar, MD
Keshav Parthasarathy, MD
Seema Sahib, MD
Mahmoud Sakr, MD
Rajeswer Sarasam, MD
Saurabh Sharma, MD
Alla Tibbetts, MD
Lydia Zhang MD

INFECTIOUS DISEASE

George Abraham, MD
Imola Daniel, MD

INTERNAL MEDICINE

Gene Del Rosario, MD
Danilo Funa, MD
Joshua Mintz, MD
Mohsen Noreldin, MD

NEPHROLOGY

Shipen Li, MD

OBSTETRICS/GYNECOLOGY

Jeffrey Blake, MD
Andrea Damour, MD
Liezl Irisari, MD, FACOG

ONCOLOGY

Sheila Donnelly, MD
Saleem Khanani, MD
Ahmad Siddiqui, MD

Affiliated Medical Professionals
Tina Griffin, RNNP

ORTHOPEDICS 

Michael Azzoni, MD - Chair
Jared Toman, MD, MBA

Affiliated Medical Professionals
Emily DiConza, PA-C
Marlesa Dodd-o, PA-C

PAIN MANAGEMENT

Kalyan Kalava, MD

PATHOLOGY

Victor Zota, MD - Chair
Maha Farhat, MD

PEDIATRICS 

C. Joseph Mathew, MD
Yogendra Thaker, MD

PODIATRY

Jeffrey Moser, DPM
David Tarr, DPM
Richard Genovese, DPM

PULMONARY

Joesph Walek, MD

2017 Athol Hospital Active Medical Staff 
and Advanced Practice Providers



RADIOLOGY

Kenneth Sicard, MD - Chair
Bruce Bertrand, MD
Joan DeSantis, MD
Charles Allison, MD
Laura Chen, MD
Patricia Cross, MD
Daryl Parker, MD
Michael Popik, MD
Jacqueline Wellman, MD
John Wilinsky, MD
Rodrick Williams MD

RHEUMATOLOGY

Gary Wolf, MD

SURGERY, ASSISTANT

William Friedman, MD

SURGERY, DENTISTRY

Verne Goldsher, DDS

SURGERY, GENERAL

George Krasowski, MD - Chair
Nari Sabeti, MD
Thomas Scalfarotto, DO

Affiliated Medical Professionals
Hilda Escobedo, PA-C 
 
SURGERY, OPHTHALMOLOGY

Robert Austin, MD
JoAnn Chang, MD
Francis D’Ambrosio, Jr, MD
Oren Weisberg, MD
Bin Wu, MD

SURGERY, OTOLARYNOLOGY

Daniel Ervin, DO

SURGERY, UROLOGY

Francis Garofalo, MD
Stefan Karos, MD

23



Henry Heywood  
Society – $100,000+

Anonymous
Mr. Ronald M. Ansin
Ansin Foundation – Ed Ansin Trustee
The Castine Family
Coverys
Amy Salvardore Fantoni
James and Joyce Fletcher
Mr. James and Mrs. Peggy Garrison
GFA Federal Credit Union
David and Patrice Hillis
L. S. Starrett Company
Robinson-Broadhurst Foundation, Inc.
Rollstone Bank & Trust
Telemachus and Irene Demoulas  
 Family Foundation
The Tomasetti Family
The George R. Wallace Foundation 
Workers Credit Union

Quabbin Society – $25,000+

Anonymous
Athol Credit Union
Athol Savings Bank
Ms. Patricia Bergstrom 
Mr. Calvin D. Brooks
Winfield and Wendy Brown
Cardinal Brook Trust
Chair City Family Medicine, PC –  
 Kami S. Phillips, MD 
 Kristin N. Schofield, MD 
 Francis Sweeney, MD
The Family of Dr. Andrew J. Cocchiarella  
 and Rozanna A. Penney, CRNA
Coghlin Electrical Contractors
Drs. Andrea and Paul Damour
Department of Public Health
Digital Federal Credit Union
Douglas & Isabelle Crocker Foundation
Estate of John D. Eaton
The Forte Family
Friends of Athol Hospital
Heywood Hospital Aid Association
The Moran Family
Seaman Paper Company
TD Bank
Winchendon Health Foundation, Inc.
Wood’s Ambulance, Inc.

Chair City Society – $10,000+

Anonymous
A. Jandris & Sons, Inc.
Dr. Daniel M. Asquino
Athol-Orange Area Rotary Club #6551
Alberta Saffell Bell / Tiffany Marie Bell
Dr. Bruce and Mrs. Joan Bertrand
Jeffrey Blake MD
Mr. and Mrs. Martin F. Connors, Jr.
EasyPak LLC
Enterprise Bank
Stephen and Janet Erickson
Frank S. Parmenter Trust Fund
Dr. and Mrs. Francis A. Garofalo
Dr. Peter and Kathy Gorlin
Tina and Patrick Griffin
John Harrington, MD and  
 Vickie Weber, RN
Chuck and Cindy Hartwell
Hometown Bank Community  
 Foundation, Inc.
HUB International New England
ICNE, Insurance Center of New England
Kessler Investments Family
Mr. and Mrs. James Kraskouskas
Lucia B. Morrill Charitable Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Mack
Sue and Ray Martino
Sari T. Miettinen, MD
Eliot Nottleson, PA and  
 Elizabeth Nottleson, MD
Ms. Deborah J. Orre
Drs. Michael Mutchler and  
 Michelle Parker
Andrew & Nicole Patterson
Peter Gerry / Pete’s Tire Barns Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth J. Pierce
Dr. Ellen M. Ray and Mr. Brian E. Mack
Tina and Brian Santos
Tina M. Sbrega and Charles Bowles 
Simonds International
Dr. and Mrs. John M. Skrzypczak
Robert L. Spangler, MD
MSIC & its Credit Union Members
The MA Credit Union Share Insurance  
 Corporation (MSIC)
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Twohey
Witty’s Funeral Home
Steven Yerid, MD

Champion Society – $5,000+

Advanced Cable Ties, Inc.
Anonymous
Anthony’s Liquor Mart
Rebecca and David Bialecki
Dawn and Christopher Casavant
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Crosby
Mr. Paul and Dr. Joan Desantis
Dr. James and Mrs. Mary Lou Faust
Ms. Maureen C. Faust
Frank S. Parmenter Trust Fund
Garlock Printing & Converting Corp.
Tina and Patrick Griffin
The Hartshorn Family
Mr. and Mrs. William F. Howland
Mr. Scott and Mrs. Cynthia Janssens
Janet Nolan, JNB & Associates
The Kavalchuk Family
Knowlton Foundation For The Elderly, Inc.
Mr. Roy V. Lake
Mr. Darrin and Mrs. Jody Langlois
Robert & Dianne MacDonald
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Maier
Dr. and Mrs. Tariq Malik
Nancy J. Mallory, RN, BSN
MedStar Ambulance
Mercy Family Practice, PC
Srikant Muddana, MD
New England Inpatient Specialists
Kami Phillips, MD and Jay Theberge
Ms. Paulette Poegel
Quartulli & Associates, Inc.
Lisa and Geoffrey Rembetsy-Brown
Mrs. Arlene Rome
Carol Roosa
Select Engineering, Inc.
SMRT Architects & Engineers, P.C.
Specialty Products Company –  
 Mr. Charlie Mallet
Mr. Shaun Suhoski
The Health Foundation of  
 Central Mass, Inc.
The Jennifer Sweatman Memorial Fund
United Way of North Central  
 Massachusetts

Visionary Society – $2,500+

Anonymous
Baldwinville Skilled Nursing &  
 Rehabilitation Center
Ms. Tracey E. Baltrucki
The Botko Family
Ms. Donna Bourgeois
Mr. Gary Campbell
Ms. Kathy A. Chaffee
Ms. Bridgitte Cochran
Mrs. Grace B. Cochran
Ralph & Joy Cutter
Ms. Erica Dack
Ms. Roxanne Dunn
Fallon Community Health Plan
Fidelity Bank
The French Family
Gardner Family Medicine, Inc.
Dr. Sarah Gilbert and Mr. Mark Tower
D.J. and Amy Ginter
Greater Gardner Chamber of Commerce
GVNA Health Care, Inc.
Leticia Hebert
Kelly E. Hoisington, MD and  
 Katy-Ann Hannigan, DO
Glenn A. and Susan M. Hunt
Johnson Controls
Mr. Jim and Mrs. Asta Kraskouskas
Dr. and Mrs. George Krasowski
L. S. Starrett Company
The LaFond Family
Valerie LaRochelle
Mr. Paul Lavoie
Mrs. Ann Marie Leger
Ms. Nancy Leveille
Ms. Elaine M. Lincoln
Mr. James Meehan, Jr.
Mercy Family Practice, PC
Eliot Nottleson, PA and 
 Elizabeth Nottleson, MD
Red Apple Farm 
Mark L. and Jeanette M. Robichaud
The Rotary Club of Gardner
Royal Steam Heater Co.
Wayne and Jeannie Sanborn
Mr. and Mrs. Joel Shaughnessy
Ms. Susan Sinclair
T. Rowe Price Program for 
 Charitable Giving
Yogendra K. Thaker, MD
The Loring, Wolcott & Coolidge 
 Charitable Trust-I
UMass Memorial Health Care
United Way of North Central 
 Massachusetts
Mrs. Diane R. Vincent
The Winchendon School
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Thank you to our generous 
Annual and Capital Campaign Supporters



Pillar Society – $1,000+

Add-On Data, Inc.
Ms. Jane Allard
Charles Allison, MD
Anonymous
Athenahealth, Inc.
Ms. Laurie Babcock
Mr. William Berger
Patrick and Judy Canal
Mr. Edward J. Capshaw
Cerner Corporation
Chairtown Lumber Co.
Laura M. Chen, MD
Mr. William Chiasson
Community Foundation of North 
 Central Massachusetts
Linda and John Cotter
Ellen Courtemanche
Wendy Coutu
Wendy J. Coutu
Colleen and Neil Desai
Sheila Donnelly, MD
David Ferguson
Fidelity Brokerage Services, LLC
Fidelity Charitable
William and Bella Finnell
Fitchburg State University
Flick Law Group, P.C.
Frank L. Castine, Inc. Moving 
 & Storage
The Gagnon Family
Gardner Family Pharmacy, Inc.
Ellen Gauvin
Girardi Distributors, LLC
Ms. Dayna Girouard
Shawn Gliklich, MD
Dr. and Mrs. David N. Havlin
Mr. Patrick Heneghan and 
 Dr. Helen Heneghan
Heywood Medical Group
Huhtala Oil & Propane
Mrs. Jane Hunt-Dufresne
Hutter Construction Corporation
Ms. Sandra J. King
Mrs. Theresa M. LaChance
Lauren Lapriore
The Gelinas Family
Ms. Kathy Ann Ledford
Ms. Beth Lubold
Lynde Hardware & Supply, Inc.
Ms. Amanda MacFadgen
Mack Prototype, Inc.
Elizabeth M. Mares
Pauline Metivier
Mount Wachusett Community 
 College Foundation, Inc.
Jim and Lenny O’Loughlin
Ms. Patricia Pandiscio
Carol-Lynne Papa
Mr. and Mrs. Philip M. Papoojian
Todd and JoAnne Parks
Dr. and Mrs. Emil Pauli
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey W. Plotkin
The Powers Family
Dr. and Mrs. Benjamin D. Prentiss
 

Priscilla Candy Shop, Inc.
Mr. Charles Randall and Ms. Sarah Foote
Red Apple Farm
Dr. Motkar V. Reddy
Mr. John M. Rossi
Ms. Sandra Ryder
Dr. and Mrs. John M. Skrzypczak
Dr. and Mrs. Michael S. Stauder
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Stromski
Mr. Stephen A. Sullivan
Teknicor
The SHINE Initiative
Travers Printing, Inc.
Tyco Matching Gifts Program
Unitil
Venning & Jacques, P.C.
W.J. Graves Construction Co., Inc.
Wheelerville Women’s Club
Workers Credit Union
Mr. Frank C. Yavorsky
Joe and Connie Zani
In honor of Ernest and Amanda Zani
In honor of Wayne and 
 Margaet DeJackome
Mrs. Tarja Zarba
Ms. Rhonda Zbikowski

Builder Society – $500+

Anonymous
Mrs. Despina Anton
Dr. Konstantino Avradopoulos
Aztec
Dr. and Mrs. Michael D. Azzoni
Ms. Donna Ballentine
bankESB and bankHometown
Mrs. Theresa Beauvais
Atty. and Mrs. John F. Bohman
The Bonneau Family
Ms. Suzanne Bourque
Ms. Cindy Britt
Dawn Burns
Ms. Marilyn Bussiere
Bobbie Lee Carr
Ashton F. Cetto
Chair City Oil, Inc.
Charles M. Moran Plumbing & 
 Heating, Inc.
Ms. Angela Choquette
Clinical & Support Options Inc
Mr. Roger and Mrs. Beverly Cloutier
Ms. Vicki Connor
Jane Crespo
Ms. Susan Deacon
Ms. Maureen Donovan
The Ellis Family
Mr. Gerhard Fandreyer
Ms. Jean M. Fitzgerald
Ms. Lorraine Flye
Foregreen Solutions
Ms. Jeannine M. Forget
Gardner Operations, LLC
Mrs. Mary C. Giannetti
Anita Gilbert
Lorrie Glovins
Carrie-Jo Gonynor
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Griffin

Ms. Amanda L. Grummell
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Hakkinen
Heywood Rehabilitation Center
Hometown Bank Community 
 Foundation, Inc.
Hope Lodge A.F. & A.M.
Glenn A. and Susan M. Hunt
Ideal Fire Protection, Inc.
The Kadlik Family
Saleem A. Khanani MD
Ms. Marie King
Janet Kraft
Ms. Charlene LaFosse
Lawton Electric Company
Mr. Etienne J. LeGuern
Andrea L. Lystila on behalf of Weston
Mallett Rubbish & Recycling
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Manca
The Mankowsky Family
Mark 16 Endtime Ministries
Drs. Stephen Martin and Ruth Potee
Ms. Bethany Maselli
Dr. William J. Mateik
Mathieu Ford Sales, Inc.
Ms. Jocelyn D. Mearn
Medline Indurstries
Pauline Metivier
Dr. and Mrs. Donald P. Miller
Melissa & Ben Moreau
Dr. Julia A. Morrison
Motor City Automotive Group MA, LLC
Ms. Sharon L. Nadeau
Overlook Visting Nurse Association, Inc.
Partners Healthcare
Ms. Jody Pauze
Mr. Jerome S. Pierce
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Pike
Plantscape Services, LLC
Porter Transportation Co Inc
Mr. Patrick Roberts
Lynn M. Shepard, RN
Dr. David Shepro
Mr. Jeffrey Smart
Southwest Consulting Associates, Inc.
The Gardner News, Inc.
The Highlands Medical Investors, LLC
The Lord’s Church
Ms. Patricia A. Therrien
Dr. Jared A. Toman
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Tourigny
Ms. Carol A. Travisano
Mrs. Robin L. Truehart
Ms. Carole J. Vaidulas
Mr. and Mrs. Steven C. Vaine
Ms. Joan Victoria
Wachusett Animal Hospital
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph W. Walek
Gary and Janet Wheeler
Whipps, Inc.
Ms. Paula Whitaker
Ms. Cynthia A. White
Kenneth and Sandra White
Ms. Sally A. Wiley
Ms. Sandra Wiltshire
Winchendon Furniture Co., Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Philip A. Wood

Advocate Society – $250+

Mr. Jonathan R. Abbott
Mr. G. Albert Anderson
Anonymous
Mrs. Patricia H. Ashe
Ms. Serena Bassett
Mrs. Theresa Beauvais
Ms. Lindsey Berthiaume
Mrs. Heather Bialecki-Canning
Biomedical Polymers, Inc.
In Loving Memory E. Louise Rau
Boucher Nichols Properties
Ms. Karen A. Brackett
Ms. Shauna Bresnahan
Broadview, Inc.
Mrs. Marissa E. Colcord
Jessie Corbett
Mr. Joseph N. Cote
Adan Cuadra
Marc C. DeBell MD
Chris J. Desreuisseau
Anthony and Courtney DeTore
Dodge Park Rest Home
Ms. Debra B. Ellis
Kristen Emby
Employees of Advanced Cable Ties, Inc.
Evan’s Country Clean
Eye & Lasik Center
Mr. Ben J. Feldman
Mr. Willard Fichtel
Fitness Concepts Health Club
Mr. Ernest P. Fletcher Jr.
Foster’s Liquors Corporation
Mr. Paul Fredette
Ms. Gloria Gaboury
Fotios N. Ganias
Alan Goldberg
Gragil Associates Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth R. Hanson
Dr. and Mrs. Paul P. Harasimowicz, Jr.
Ms. Elaine Heath
Mr. and Mrs. John Henshaw
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Herbert
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Hermanson
Mr. and Mrs. Frederic L. Hoisington
Ms. Julie Holly
George and Christina Hunt
Mr. Mark S. Hurt
Intechgrators, LLC
J.P. Electric and Son, Inc.
Ms. Paulette M. Jaillet
Ms. Pamela Jobst
Mrs. Selena Johnson
Ms. Melissa L. Jolly
Jon’s Automotive
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Kaczmarczyk
Dr. Kalyan Kalava
Ms. Tamson J. Kelley
L.P. Athol Corporation
LaChance Associates
Laura LaFountain
Ms. Heather L. LaLiberte
Ms. Terri A. Langlois
Ms. Julie Lashua
Mr. Etienne J. LeGuern
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Ms. Jocelyn Levin
The Livergood Family
Mr. David M. Lucier
LUK, Inc.
Pat Lussier
Mack Family Funeral Homes
Ms. Janice Martin
Mr. Martin S. McManus
Mr. Douglas Miller
Mountain View Family Practice, PC
Dr. and Mrs. John F. Mulqueen
Michele Munger
Mr. and Mrs. Mark M. Nicholson
Ms. Charlene Noel
Kathy Norton
Ms. Donna M. O’Brien
O’Connell Fire Protection, Inc.
Mr. David J. O’Neil
Orange High School Class of 1945
Mr. Ronald E. Osimo
Mrs. Lindsey Page
Atty. Jerold Paquette
Deputy Fire Chief Jeffrey Parker
Pathways for Change
Ms. Karen Peters
Pfizer Foundation Matching  
 Gifts Program
Ms. Sally Plante
Mr. Douglas Plavin
Ms. Nancy Porcari
Raborne Electric Corp.
Recovery Centers Of America
Red Mill Graphics, Inc.
Ms. Barbara Roache
Mrs. Debbie Robillard
The Sansoucy Family
Security Management Partners
Mr. Tommy S. Shook
Mr. Phillip Soule
Spine and Pain Care Center, PLLC
Ms. Therese D. Spurr
Stan’s Liquor Mart, Inc.
Standard Chair Of Gardner, Inc.
Mr. Don S. Stoddard
Mr. Patrick Streeks
Mrs. Barbara Stromski
Mr. and Mrs. James Tedford
Ms. Theresa Thompson
Ms. Sandra A. Turula
Ms. Cathleen Van Landeghem
Mrs. Kay J. Venning
W. B. Mason Co., Inc.
Watermark
Mr. Paul Weltzin
Wheelen Supply Company
Ms. Patricia A. Whitfield
YourCause, LLC

Friend Society

Ms. Ann L. Abare
Achieve TMS East, LLC
Active Life Health Care Management
Advanced Glass & Mirror, Inc.
Advocates, Inc.
Mr. James Aiken
Alfred J. Cormier Construction Inc.
Alternatives Unlimited Inc. & Affiliates
Mr. Nicholas Alvarez
American Legion Auxiliary
Anonymous
Carleen Archambault
Ms. Eleanor A. Ares
Mr. Ross A. Ares
Ms. Katelyn Arsenault
The Arseneau Family
Mr. Michael G. Arsnow
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Asmar
AstraZeneca Pharmaceuticals LP
Dr. Sukhshant Atti
Mr. and Mrs. Mauri Auvinen
Mr. and Mrs. John T. Awdycki
Mr. Chris Bachmann
Mr. Bradley Baker
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald L. Bankowski
Maria Barton
Ms. Nancy Barton
Mr. Joseph Bastarache
Mr. Ross W. Beales Jr.
Ms. Patricia Bean
Ms. Lisa A. Beauvais
Mr. Charles Bedard
Ms. Kathryn Behan
Ms. Dawn Benincaso
Ms. Laurie Benson
Mr. Jordan Bergeron
Ms. Patricia Bergstrom
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Bernard
The Berry Family
Mr. and Mrs. Wallace E. Berry
Mrs. Lisa Berthiaume
Mr. Jeff Bialecki
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley E.Bielak
Ms. Alice Birney
Dr. and Mrs. Augustine Biscardi
Ms. Holly Booth
Ms. Mavis E. Boris
Ms. Janice R. Bosse
Mrs. Paula J. Botch
Mr. Tyler Botko
Ms. Renee M. Boucher
Ms. Joanne Boudreau
Kelley and Dave Boudreau
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Boudreau
Ms. Teresina J. Branum
Ms. Anne Brewer
Mr. Stephen M. Brewer
Mrs. Cynthia Brower
Mr. and Mrs. Barry F. Brown
Mr. Jay Bry
Mr. Steve Buldini
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick E. Bullock
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick P. Bulman
Devin M. Burdick

Mr. Ronald E. Burgwinkel
Ms. Danyelle M. Bushee
C.M. Chartier Contracting
Ms. Jennifer Carbone
Ms. Mady Caron
Mr. and Mrs. James Carpenter
Ms. Betty M. Case
Ms Patricia A. Castagna
Chair City Club
Beth Chemero
Ms. Heidi Chisholm Wolfgang
Clark Memorial YMCA
Mr. Stanley Clements
Ms. Rebecca A. Coffin
Coleman Assembly and Packaging, Inc.
Mrs. Lois Collette
Jenna Colon
Colonial Import West, Inc
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis W. Comee
Comfort Home Care
Common Grow, LLC
Ms. Monique T. Connor
Mr. Michael Cool
Mrs. Renate Cordray
Mrs. Josephine S. Cormier
Ms. Melody Cormier
Ms. Nicole M. Cormier
Ms. Marrilee A. Costa
Ms. Elizabeth Cote
Countryside Customs, Inc.
Ms. Anne D. Cowman
Mrs. Ruth T. Crafts
Ms. Stephanie Crocker
Ms. Mary A. Croteau
Ms. Brenda L. Crumb
Mr. William Crutchfield
Ms. Christina Cu Hing
Ms. Margaret Curley
Ms. Judith Currier
Mr. Stanley B. Cyr
Ms. Tina L. D’Amico
The Rev. Julia Daly
Ms. Katherine M. Daly
Dr. & Mrs. David Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Dix F. Davis
Nathan Davis and Laura Wolfgang
Ms. Jennifer DeJordy
Ms. Marjorie A. Delay
Ms. Nancy Dell
Mr. and Mrs. David B. Derby
Mr. Nilesh and Mrs. Colleen Desai
Ms. Jennifer Desjardins
Ms. Claire E. Devoe
Mr. and Mrs. Gary H. Deyo
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Deyo
Mr. Jeffrey A. Dickens
Mr. Eric Dickson
Mr. Ken Dickson and  
 Ms. Marianne Nover
Ms. Emily DiConza
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Dillon
Ms. Traci Doiron
Ms. Karen Doody
Ms. Priscilla P. Douglas
Mr. David G. Drake
Ms. Maria Dube

Ms. Pauline M. Dufresne
Austin Dunford
Mr. Allan Dunn
Mrs. Gisela Duplacy
Ms. Lisa A. Duprey
Ms. Eleanor Duvall
Mrs. Mary Jane Dwelly
Ms. M. Jane Eaton
Empire Engineering Co., Inc.
Employees of GFA
Ms. Laurie C. Endsley
Ms. Stacy P. Engel
Mr. John Fahey
Family Pharmacy
Jessie Farnum
Mrs. Dorothy M. Fischesser
Fitchburg Fire Community 
 Betterment Fund
Fitchburg Welding Co. Inc.
Dr. Katherine E. Fitzgerald
Ms. Susan Fitzgerald
Ian T. Flaherty
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Fleming
Ms. Cheryl Fletcher
Mrs. Brigitte J. Flick
Ms. Cheryl L. Flis
Mrs. Jane Flis
Mr. Randall W. Florence
Ms. Ruth Florence
Ms. Caroline Fluet
Mr. and Mrs. Donald E. Fluet
Mrs. Catherine L. Foley
Ms. Diana L. Fontaine
Ms. Jennifer Fontaine
Ms Denise Foresman
Mr. Nicholas R. Fortin
Ms. Linda Foss
Mrs. Carolyn A. Fournier
Ms. Ruth E. Fuchs
GAAMHA
Mr. and Mrs. David Gale
Ms. Sarah Galvin
Mr. Dennis G. Gant
Andreana Garcia
Gardner Golden Age Club
Ms. Nancy B. Gates
Mr. Wilfred Gauthier
Mrs. Albina H. Gautreau
Mr. and Mrs. Edmond J. Gautreau
Ms. Renae Gauvin
Mr. and Mrs. Robert T. Gay
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Gearan
Attys. Justin and Ashleigh Gelinas
Genesis Administrative Services, LLC
Ms. Carol A. Gikis
Ms. Marie Glovins
Ms. Bonnie Goddard
Ellen T. Goderre, RN
Ms. Emily L. Godfrey
Mr. Allen T. Goguen
Ms. Kristina Goguen
Dr. Verne Goldsher
Ms. Erin Graffam
Ms. Meagan R. Gray
Ms. Eunice M. Green
Mr. John Greenwood
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Mr. Michael D. Grimmer
Mr. Frank Grincewicz
Ms. Bree Grossman
Ms. Frances Grucan
Ms. Nicole C. Guertin
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Guertin
Mr. Robert Guinard
Ms. Diane L. Gurney
Ms. Virginia M. Hakkinen
Mrs. Lee Ann Haley
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Haley
Mr. Robert C. Hall
Mrs. Anne Hamm
Ms. Teresa Hancock
Dr. and Mrs. Paul P. Harasimowicz, Jr.
Ms. Alice J. Hardy
Rouselle Pearl Harrington
Mayor Mark Hawke
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Hawke
HealthAlliance Hospital
The Hebert Family
Ms. Lisa Hebert
Mr. Jonathan Heimberg
Mr. Stephen R. Hemman
Mr. Christopher P. Hendry
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Herbert
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Abisla
Heywood Hospital Laboratory
Heywood Wakefield Commons
Terry Hibbert
Ms. Teresa Hibbert
Ms. Janice Holm
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Holmes
Home Staging by Julie
Horrigan Cleaners
Ms. Lorraine Hunt
Mr. and Mrs. Roger G. Hunt
Mr. William J. Hunt
Ms. Lucy M. Hutchinson
Ann Hyer
Ms. Christine Iacobone
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Ialenti
The Institute of Professional 
 Practice, Inc.
Mrs. Marie Jacques
John and Anne Jasinski
Ms. Grace E. Jean
Ms. Karin Jeffers
The Jess Family
Mr. Frank Jillson
Marian Jillson
Cathy Johnson / In Memory of  
 Guy A. Savoie
Ms. Patricia Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Joyal
K & G Realty Services, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph A. Kaczmarczyk
Mr. Douglas G. Kallio
Mr. James F. Kane
Mr. Thomas J. Kane
Mrs. Carolyn Kattelle
Ms. Tammy Keck
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Kelley
Ms. Sarah Kelly
Mr. Mark Killay
Mr. James T. Kiosses

Mr. John Kiosses
Ms. Angie Kivett
S. Yvette Kondrotas
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce J. Koziol
Mr. and Mrs. Edmund E. Kozlowski
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Kraines
Ms. Amy Kraskouskas
Mr. John J. Kraskouskas
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Kruzlic
Sabrina Kuchta
Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Kudravetz
Mr. & Mrs. Claude LaBatt
Mrs. Karen Ladis
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald A. Lajoie
Ms. Leslie Lance
Ms. Mary J. Lanza
Mr. Richard Lapidus
Ms. Latecia LaPointe
Ms. Deborah A. LaPrise
Mr. and Mrs. David LaRoche
Ms. Nancy L. LaRoche
Ms. Judith A. Lavenski
Ms. Tammy Lawton
Mr. Wesley Layne
Ms. Amanda L. Leavitt
Mr. Danny LeBlanc
Mrs. Gloria Leblanc
Mr. and Mrs. Leo LeBlanc
Ms. Linda LeBlanc
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred E. LeBlanc
Ms. Melissa LeBlanc
Ms. Alyssa Leclerc
Ms. Jackie Leger
Mr. Paul Leger
Mr. Robert J. Leger
Ms. Bernice A. Lemay
Leominster Employees  
 Federal Credit Union
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Lepkowski
Mr. and Mrs. John P. LePoer
Mr. & Mrs. Charles E. Leslie, Sr.
Mr. Lawrence Edward Liptrap
Ms. Kim M. Lively
Mr. Naldi Lopez
Ms. Nora Lowe
Margaret Luczko
Ms. Bonnie Lupien
Lyman Signs
Ms. Bernice MacDonald
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Mack
Ms. Judy A. Mack
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Mack
Mr. Michael Maclure
Mrs. Jane Magliacane
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Mailander
Ms. Laura Mailander
Lindsey Mallett
Ms. Erin Mandile
Nicole Mangaudis
Ms. Susan Marble and  
 Mr. Thierry Krumeich
Ms. Elizabeth A. Marcil
Mr. Jonathan Marcinkiewicz
Mr. Michael J. Marcinkiewicz
Ms. Carol M. Marean
Mr. Stephen Mariano

Mr. and Mrs. Raymond E. Marsaw
Sarah Marshall
Sally A. Martin
Mr. and Mrs. Tighe Mathieu
Mr. Thomas E. May
Mr. William Mayrose
Mr. Robert J. Mazialnik
Mr. Christopher McCarthy
Ms. Joan R. McCarthy
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin T. McCarthy
Mrs. Ann M. McInerney
Mr. Kevin McInerney
LeAnn McKnight
Mr. and Mrs. Robert McLaughlin
Ms. Kimberly A. McPherson
Ms. Aimee Melanson
Ms. Brenda Melanson
The Melvin Family
Ms. Estelle M. Michalewicz
Ms. Christina Michaud
Ms. Amy R. Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Edward A. Miller
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Minns
Montachusett Veterans Outreach  
 Center, Inc.
Ms. Susan Montagna
Mr. Samual MooneyHam
Ms. Joan Moran
Mr. and Mrs. David P. Moriarty
Ms. June Moriarty
Ms. Linda Moriarty
Mr. and Mrs. James Morris
Ms. Victoria Morris
Mount Wachusett Community College
Ms. Giovanna A. Moynihan
Ms. Jessica Murdoch
Ms. Sharon R. Murray
Mrs. Barbara Nealon
Mr. Michael Needham
Network for Good
Ms. Charlene Noel
Mrs. Carol M. Nolin
North Quabbin Community  
 Coalition, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Nyman
Ms. Wendy O’Brien
Ms. Rose O’Donnell
Mr. Patrick P. O’Shea
Mrs. Kathleen Oldaker
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Olson
Ms. Ann Osten
Ms. Ann C. Osterberg
Dr. Yuliya Ostrerov
Adaline Y. Otero, MSRN
Mr. and Mrs. Vernon Ouellette
Ms. Joye A. Paige
Mr. Malcolm A. Parvey
Mr. Jody Paul
Paypal Charitable Giving Fund
Ms. Elizabeth A. Penney
Ms. Lumania Pereira
Mr. Ed Perry
Mr. Robert Peterson
William Petrone, MD
Mr. Arthur M. Pinsoneault
Ms. Susan E. Pirie

Dr. John Poremba
Mr. S. Mark Price
Mr. Dale Proulx
Juan C. Puerto
Mr. Michael R. Quastello
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Quirk
The Rabideau Family and 
 The Ledgard Family
Ms. Katherine M. Rahaim
Ms. Carol Raymond
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Raymond
Mr. Leo R. Reponen
Resource Management Inc.
Ms. Ashleigh Ricchiazzi
Atty. and Mrs. Robert L. Rice, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Rich
Mr. and Mrs. Jean-Paul Richard
Ms. Gladys Richardson
Riggins Dental Arts
Mrs. Diana Ringer
Ms. Jacqueline R. Robichaud
Mrs. Kathryn Robillard
Ms. Elaine Rodecki
Ms. Eleanor L. Roder
Ms. Lisa A. Rodrigues
Rome Furniture Center
Dexter L. Ross
Royalston Parent Teacher Group
Ms. Mackenzie Rushia
Mr. and Mrs. Charles F. Russell Jr.
Ms. Jennifer Russell
Ms. Mary I. Russell
Ms. Vicky J. Russell
Mrs. Jean Saari
Mrs. Nafie Saba-Shapazian
Dr. Nari Sabeti
Ms. Nora J. Salovardos
Mr. and Mrs. Reino W. Sandberg
Mrs. Sally A. Sandberg
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Sands
Mr. George Sargent
Atty. Peter Sargent
Ms. Suzanne B. Saunders
Ms. Barbara A. Savoy
Ms. Deborah Scaplen
Mrs. Barbara Schrader
Mr. Nathan Schroeder
Ms. Helaine Schwabach
Ms. Elizabeth Shepard
Ms. Jilleen R. Sherman
Ms. Suzanne Sinnery
Mr. Stanley V. Skamarycz
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Skey
Mr. Leonard J. Slomski
Mr. and Mrs. Philip P. Smith
Ellen and Enver Softic
Solid Benefits Group, LLC
Mrs. Deborah Sontag
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Spring
Mrs. Paula St. Jean
Mr. Paul Stack
Ms. Nicole Sterbinsky
Sterling Village, LLC
Ms. Donna Stone
Mr. and Mrs. Roland Stone
Ms. Vera L. Strickland
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Anthony’s Liquor Mart
Athol YMCA
Biofreeze
Colonial Hotel
Coutu General Contracting
Dr. and Mrs. Francis D’Ambrosio, Jr.
Ms. Sophie DeGrace
Ms. Juna Dymek
Ellinwood Country Club
Erickson’s Silver Shop
Mr. Gerhard Fandreyer
Mr. and Mrs. James Fletcher
Atty. John and Mrs. Brigitte Flick
Friendly Town Furniture
G-Vegas Striders
Gardner Ale House

Gardner Municipal Golf Course
Ms. Mary Garland
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Gerry
Mr. & Mrs. Leonel Girard
Hannaford’s Supermarkets
Dr. and Mrs. Paul P. Harasimowicz, Jr.
House of Wax
Hutter Construction Corporation
Ms. Mary Jost
K & M Associates, LP
King Phillip Restaurant
Mr. and Mrs. James Kraskouskas
Lafortune, Oldach and Glenny, PC
Mr. Ted Ledgard
Ms. Caisse Lindemuth
Lyman Signs

MacMannis Florist
Market Basket Athol
Masters of Music DJ Services
Mathieu Ford Sales, Inc.
Mrs. Mary Ann McGee
Mount Wachusett Community College
Needham Electric Supply
Ms. Charlene Noel
Mrs. Janet Nolan
North County Sports & Fitness Founda-
tion, Inc.
Olympia Sports
Ms. Mary Perkins
Petersham Country Store
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth J. Pierce
Platinum Productions, Inc.

Ms. Odette Racette
Mr. and Mrs. Al Rose
Mr. and Mrs. Angelo Salvadore
Sharp Image Screenprinting
Telecom Pioneers
The Rotary Club of Gardner
The Thirsty Turtle
Ms. Theresa Thompson
TOPS Markets
Uptown Package Store
Wachusett Animal Hospital
Wal-Mart
WGAW Radio
Zeda’s Pizza

IN-KIND CONTRIBUTORS

A gift has been made to Heywood Healthcare in Memory of the following: A gift has been made to Heywood Healthcare in Honor of the following:

Aboo Baker Khanani
Alexander J. Vouzikas
Ann M. Lepkowski
Anna Balsiunas, Class of 1935 HH 
Nursing School
Barbara Marshall
Carroll “Sonny” E. Rushford
Chloe Anderson
Clifford Beauvais
Corporal, Lawrence L. Lukasevicius
Dennis J. Anderson
Doris Robichaud
Durrand Levi Michalewicz
Edmond J. Gautreau
Edna Baublis
Elizabeth R. Needham
Fabian “Fabe” Joseph Chiasson
Friedlinde (Guder) Sacksen
John D. Dufresne
Johnny M. Botch
Joseph Nestor N. Lison

Joseph W. Bishop
Kevin James Fletcher
Mark Dickens
Martin J. Foley
Mary Lou Schwab
Michael E. “Mick” Huppert
Michael E. Huppert
Michael W. Nicholson
Mooneen Corley
Mother Rosie
Nancy Wallace
Russell A. Levin
Sherri M. Bergstrom Brooks
Stanford H. Hartshorn, Jr.
Theresa M. LaChance
Thomas Gilgut
Virginia May Keyes
Virginia Rodgers
William B. Havey, III.
Winifred H. Ledgard
Yvette J. Ray

Connor, Leah & Odesza Botko 
James A. Faust, MD
Kenneth C. Tomasetti / 
 Advanced Cable Ties, Inc.
Sue A. Drake
William D. Kessler /  
 Kessler Investments, Inc.
Melody Salvadore

MEMORIALS HONORARIUM

Ms. Connie J. Superchi
Ms. Sarah Swart
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Tarleton
Mrs. Gloria J. Tarpey
Ms. Susan L. Taylor
Mr. Jeffrey Tencati
Mr. and Mrs. John Thayer
Mr. Joshua Therrien
Ms. Doris Thompson
Mrs. Donna Tomasetti
Mrs. Paula M. Tontala
Mr.and Mrs. Brett Torrey
Ms. Ashley M. Tourigny
Mrs. Dorothy Tracy
Travelers / CyberGrants Inc.
Ms. Mary Tremblay

Dan and Kimetia Tyler
UMassMemorial HealthAlliance, Inc.
Dr. Pratibha D. Vagal
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Valila
Mrs. Ann M. Vautour
Clairette Vautour
Mrs. Laurine Verrilli
Ms. Annaliessa C. Visco
Mrs. Rebecca Vouzikas
Mr. Richard P. Walker
Ms. Suzanne M. Walker
Ms. Trisha A. Walker and 
 Mr. Louis H. Martin
Mr. Wayne R. Walker
Ms. Sandi Walters
Ms. Vanessa A. Warren

Mrs. Barbara F. Watson
Mrs. Watson-Dillon
Ms. Valma Wauhkonen
Mr. Dick Webb
Ms. Mary Weir
Dr. and Mrs. Oren Weisberg
Dr. Bart R. Wendell
Westminster Golf Course, Inc.
Mr. Robert Whipple
Ms Caroline Y. Wilczynski
Mr. and Mrs. Wallace N. Willcox
Ms. Ann Williams
Mr. Allan Wilson
Mr. James A. Wood
Mr. and Mrs. George E. Woodbury
Ms. Brenda L. Woods

Worcester Business 
 Development Corp
Mr. James C. Work
Ms. Deborah Wright
Ms. Barbara Yablonski
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Yablonski
Ms. Lisa Yin
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Yraola
YWCA of Central Massachusetts
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander J. Zalewski
Ms. Jodie Zalk
Dr. Rebecca Zanconato
Mr. James Zeytoonian
Mr. Jonathan D. Zlotnik
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THANK YOU TO OUR GENEROUS DONORS. YOUR SUPPORT AND COMMITMENT TO THE 
NEEDS OF OUR REGION AND THE PROGRAMS AND PROJECTS OF HEYWOOD HEALTHCARE 
ENABLE US TO CONTINUE OUR JOURNEY TO IMPROVE COMMUNITY HEALTH.   
Every year we compose our donor lists and carefully review each gift for accuracy. On rare occasions, names 
may be incorrectly listed or inadvertently omitted. If you notice a mistake or omission, we apologize and 
hope you will alert us by calling 978-630-5049.



SERVICE AWARDS
In 2017, Heywood Healthcare honored 159 employees in 
recognition for their longevity and dedication to caring for 
our patients and our communities through their work across 
the entire healthcare system. Employees were recognized in 
five-year increments up to 50 years’ employment, totaling 
2,095 years of service.

Nancy Cloutier celebrated 50 years at Heywood Hospital 
while Mary Croteau and Sue Sinclair were recognized for  
40 years of service. The Daniel P. Moen Employee Excellence 
Award was presented to Sue Sinclair. Athol Hospital honored 
Kaleigh Maio, a 10-year service anniversary employee, with 
the James A. Meehan Employee Excellence Award.

NURSING RECOGNITION
Excellence in and Commitment to Direct Patient Care 
Barbara Brackett, RN 
Pre-Admission Testing

Excellence in Personal Professional Development 
Douglas Miller, RN, MPH, CDE 
Diabetes Center of Excellence

Excellence in the Promotion of a Professional Nursing Image 
Tracie Petley, RN, BSN 
Watkins 2

Excellence in Community Involvement 
Peter Laitinen, RN, BSN, CEN, NREMT-P 
Emergency Department

SERVICE STAR RECIPIENTS
January Joe Lapriore, Pharmacy 
February Matt Nikitas, Nursing Float 
March Christina Michaud, Specialty Care 
April Ann McGrath, ED 
May Renate Cordray, EVS 
June Victoria Saunders, GPU 

July Shauna Bresnahan, Pharmacy 
August Sal Albanese, Security 
September Suzanne Vogel, Nursing Float 
October Krystle (Champagne) Khachi, Lab 
November Maria Martinez, EVS 
December Lynn Shepard, Maternity

CHANGE AGENT FELLOWSHIP 
PROGRAM GRADUATES
The Change Agent Fellowship program is a six-month 
leadership development program designed to build and 
sustain interdisciplinary leadership within Heywood 
Healthcare. Graduates of the 2017 program represented 
staff from clinical and non-clinical areas. 

Back row: Program Leader Rebecca Bialecki, Juan Puerto, Kathy Chaffee, 
AmyBeth Wightman, Katie Lutz, Danielle Berger and Win Brown.  
Front row: Amanda Mankowsky and Jody Langlois.

Kaleigh Maio, Nancy Cloutier, Sue Sinclair, Mary Croteau and Win Brown Peter Laitinen, Barbara Brackett, Douglas Miller and Tracie Petley

Employee Recognition
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BOARD OF TRUSTEESLEADERSHIP TEAM
Winfield S. Brown, BA, MSB, MHA, FACHE 
President & CEO

Bruce K. Bertrand, MD 
Vice President for Medical Affairs & Chief Medical Officer

Rebecca Bialecki, BS, PhD 
Vice President for Community Health & Chief Change Agent

Dawn Casavant, BS 
Vice President for External Affairs & Chief Philanthropy Officer

Robert Crosby, BS 
Senior Vice President & Chief Financial Officer

Tina Griffin, DNP, FNP 
Vice President, Patient Care Services & Chief Operating Officer 
for Athol Hospital

Helen E. Heneghan, MD 
Associate Chief Medical Officer

Rose Kavalchuck, BA, MA, MHA, CJCP, CMQOE, CSSBB, CPHRM 
Vice President Governance, Integration, Compliance & 
Chief Quality Officer

Sari Miettinen, MD 
Medical Director, Heywood Medical Group

Andrew Patterson, MHCDS 
Executive Director, Heywood Medical Group

Carol Roosa, BA 
Vice President, Ancillary Services & CIO

Tina Santos, MBA, MSN, RN 
Vice President of Operations & Chief Operating Officer

Pictured left to right: Helen Heneghan, MD; Dawn Casavant; Rebecca Bialecki; Robert Crosby; Tina Griffin; Win Brown; Andrew Patterson; Tina Santos; 
Bruce Bertrand, MD; Carol Roosa; Rose Kavalchuck and Sari Miettinen, MD

Executive Committee

Winfield S. Brown 
President & CEO

Glenn Hunt 
Chair

Robert Chauvin 
Vice Chair

Roy Lake 
Second Vice Chair

JoAnne Parks 
Clerk

Cheney Castine, Esq. 
Treasurer

Kenneth Pierce 
Immediate Past Chair 

Trustees

Daniel M. Asquino, Ph.D  
Joyce Fletcher 
John Flick, Esq. 
James Garrison 
James Meehan 
Don Mruk, MD 
Elizabeth Nottleson, MD 
Michele Parker, MD 
Benjamin Prentiss, MD 
Joel Shaughnessy  
Tina Sbrega 
John Skrzypczak, MD 
Craig Twohey 
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Total Revenue $161,995,391 
Total Expenses $163,409,352 
Operating Loss $1,413,961

Athol Hospital employees 237  
Heywood Hospital employees 1,178 
Heywood Medical Group employees 233 
Athol Hospital Medical Staff 90 
Heywood Hospital Medical Staff 158

Heywood Healthcare 
Quick Facts


